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Federal Highway Administration

FHWA Educational Efforts

The primary customers for The Federal Highway Administration’s (FHWA) educational program are the State Highway Agencies.  FHWA develops educational products in response to the needs as stated by our customers.  The educational products developed by the FHWA are primarily in the form of published guidelines, short courses and project specific technical assistance.  Typically, FHWA relies on outside expertise to develop publications and training courses.  Because of the relatively small community of micropile expertise, the individuals that FHWA has contracted with to produce educational products are associated with IMW and are present at this workshop.

FHWA first became involved with micropiles in the mid-1990’s when it contracted with Drs. Donald Bruce and Fernando Lizzi to produce a State-of-Practice Review on Drilled and Grouted Micropiles.  This was distributed in four volumes in 1997.

In 2000 FHWA published “Micropile Design and Construction Guidelines – Implementation Manual followed in 2001 with an interactive CD-ROM version .  The primary authors were Tom Armour, Paul Groneck, Jim Keeley and Sunil Sharma.

FHWA recently completed development of a 1½-day training course on micropiles that is based on the 2000 micropile guidelines publication.  The pilot for this course was conducted in Olympia, WA in June 2003.  This course was developed under a contract with ADSC and the primary contributors were Dr. Donald Bruce, Allen Cadden, Tom Armour and John Wolosick.

FHWA just awarded a contract to Ryan R. Berg and Associates to revise and update the FHWA micropile manual, and develop a 2-day NHI training course, “Micropile Design and Construction”.  The project team will be lead by Dr. Paul Sabatini with support from the ADSC Micropile Committee, primarily Dr. Donald Bruce, Allen Cadden, Tom Armour and John Wolosick.

FHWA is supporting the translation from French to English of the FOREVER report.

Future educational efforts by FHWA in the area of micropiles could include training for construction inspection of micropiles and micropile design software.

